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The Secretariat of the Permanent Council presents its compliments to the permanent missions to the Organization of American States and reminds them that, in accordance with the decision adopted by the General Assembly at its fortieth regular session, the Permanent Council will proceed with the election to fill a vacancy on the Board of Directors of the Justice Studies Center of the Americas at its first meeting after September 8, 2010; possibly, this would be on Wednesday, September 15, 2010.

In this regard the Secretariat is honored to report that as of August 9, 2010, the deadline set for submitting candidacies, the following nominations have been received:

· Dr. Ernesto Pazmiño Granizo, nominated by the Government of Ecuador (CP/doc.4501/10)

· Dr. Santiago Pereira Campos, nominated by the Government of Uruguay (CP/doc.4504/10)
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